Staff Senate Meeting

 Minutes, December 21, 2005
Attending:  S. Atkins, S. Bancroft,  R. Cobb, R. Conjura, A. DeGennaro,  L. Gage, D. Gruenberg, J. Hadge, B. Kalinowski, C. MacLeod, M. Manetas,  M. Marchetti, T. Marchetti,  N. Ogletree,  J. Popowski, A. Radonsky, N. Scarpati,  T. Scheuren  J. Schweitzer, S. Stallings,  J. Vermeychuk,  D. Willan, M. Winkel
Excused:  J. Boatwright, J. Lopez, L. McCarthy, G. Perkins
1.
Approval of minutes for November 16, 2005  After a motion by S. Bancroft, seconded by D. Willan,  the minutes of the 11/16/05 Senate meeting were approved.
2.
President’s report   Mike Marchetti announced that he had accepted a position at Philadelphia College of Science and has submitted his resignation as the President of the TCNJ Staff Senate.  Joanne Popowski will be unable to assume the Presidency, as outlined in the constitution, and Mike urged the ECC to begin an election with the goal of having a new President by early February.  Attached to the minutes is a report of a meeting with SGA and Faculty Senate leadership.
3.
New Business
a.
Tony Marchetti and Janis Blayne-Paul are interested in participating in the Ad-Hoc Committee.
.

4.
Dr. Gitenstein
a.
Challenge for TCNJ budget – FY ’07 – the state of New Jersey does not fund the salary increases and the upcoming year will be the largest increases in the four-year contract.  In order to limit expenditures, all open positions are reviewed with an eye toward consolidation.  We have developed an intensive program of energy savings due to the escalating costs of heat and fuel.
b.
(Joanne was called away due to a family emergency and does not have a record of the rest of the discussion while Dr. Gitenstein was here.)
5.
Reports



Senate Councils


Elections and Constitution Council

There will be a Presidential election in January.  The General Election will be in the spring.  Those whose terms are ending will be notified.  An on-line election process is being developed.



Staff Development and Recognition Council

The newest members are Nino Scarpati and Sean Stallings.  SDRC provided a draft of their recommendations related to a series of workshops addressing targeted staff development areas.


College-wide Governance Committees


Committee on Academic Programs




An evaluation form for teaching was circulated to the senators and




It was requested that comments be sent to Jim Boatwright.

Committee on Planning and Priorities

This committee is working on Academic Department/Program Self- Study and Review Procedures.  A draft was reviewed at the 12/14 meeting of CPP and suggestions made.  This discussion will continue at the January meeting.

This has been attached for information purposes for senators

Joint Meeting: Faculty Senate, SGA, Staff Senate Officers

Diversity Issues on Campus and in the Classroom

Hi Michael and Joanne,


I meant to email you these notes earlier this month.  My apologies!

 

Here are the notes that I took during our Joint Faculty, Staff and Student Senate Meeting regarding Diversity Issues on Campus and in the Classroom:

 

During this meeting, we began initial discussion on better incorporating diversity into the curriculum, and better addressing sensitivity toward diversity issues in all constituencies.  Much of our brainstorming listed below are possibilities for practical, tangible methods to address our concerns surrounding an inclusive, respectful community at TCNJ. 

 

1) Use course evaluations to examine liberal learning courses... and eventually bridge elements of World Perspectives and Gender courses

 

2) Use the 4th Hour of various courses for Diversity Training

 

3) Better synthesize Academic Affairs and Student Life... find a better way to coordinate outside the classroom learning experiences (with diversity flair)

 

4) Re-Examining Diversity Training for Faculty and Staff

 

5) Continue discussions about diversity and how to deal with these issues (specifically within Faculty and Staff)

 

6) Communication Piece - try to investigate how to reach to students and others about sensitive diversity issues

 

7) Examine and use elements from Residence Life Staff Training

 

8) Link diversity exposure and examination with First-Year Seminar Program (FSP Courses)

 

If each of us takes these questions/ideas to mull over with members of their respective senates, and then re-congregates in February to discuss our findings, I think we could have some really useful and realistic ways to "promote a socially just environment" (as was sited by Dr. Leek, in reference to notions from the President's Task Force on Inclusive Selectivity). 

 

I will be back on campus Monday evening.  Please feel free to email me back or call me at ext. 5728.

 

Enjoy your weekend!

~Annelise


Annelise Catanzaro
Class of 2006
SGA President
The College of New Jersey 

